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            KEYINGHAM PARISH COUNCIL 

KEYINGHAM VILLAGE PLAN STEERING COMMITTEE 

       

 

FORWARD 

By Villagers for villagers               June/July 2022 No 83 

 

Congratulations to the Queen on her reaching her 
Platinum Jubilee. 

 

I am sure you will join me in wish-
ing her majesty many more years 
of health and happiness.  Inside 
are details of what the village is 
doing to celebrate this momen-
tous occasion.  These include 
Tree planting, street parties and 

celebrations at St Nicholas 
Church. I hope everyone in the 

village has a great time. 

Boyes Lane Recreation Ground Charity AGM. 
 
On 3rd May in the Village Hall Keyingham the annual general meeting of the trus-
tees of the Boyes Lane Recreation Ground Charity was held.  The following coun-
cillors were elected as officers for the next twelve months: 
Chairman :   Ricky Hoggard  
Vice Chairman:   Ed Stephenson  
Finance Officer:  Fran Beardow  
The parish clerk will continue to be the note taker. 
The trustees moved a vote of thanks for the work done by the previous officers. 
The trustees noted the work recently done by the ‘Friends of Boyes Lane’ 



No: 83 page 2 

 

Parish Council ‘Round-up’ May 

Road Safety in Keyingham 

 
As noted in the last ‘Forward’ Parish 
Council members had been disappointed 
to receive notification that the public 
meeting scheduled for the 26thMarch to 
be hosted by ERYC Highways and Plan-
ning Teams would need to be rearranged 
due to illness. 
  
The rescheduled meeting, which took 
place on 11th May provided an opportuni-
ty for Councillors and the small group of 
residents who attended to listen to infor-
mation regarding the following pro-
posals: 
 

• To reduce the width of the road at the 
site of the crossing 
 

• To erect barriers/place bollards at the 
junction to prevent parking close to 
the crossing 
 

• To raise the height of the flashing 
amber beacons to increase their visi-
bility 
 

• To amend the 30mph zone at the en-
trance to the village (east and west) 
 

• To add new signage . 
 

The proposals were met with mixed 
views regarding the crossing which resi-
dents felt should be a light controlled 
crossing with audible crossing alerts – i.e. 
a ‘Pelican’ rather than ‘Zebra’ type cross-
ing and that the current proposals fell 
short of the requirements to adequately 
improve the safety of the crossing, espe-
cially for people with sight impairment, 

the elderly and infirm to cross the road 
confidently and safely. 
 
It was felt that the traffic survey, con-
ducted during winter months, may not 
have adequately captured the pattern of 
usage, particularly of larger vehicles.  
 
Concerns were expressed over the likely 
increase in larger traffic, which may 
struggle to pass through a narrower sec-
tion of main street, for example during 
Harvest and at ‘coast traffic’ during peak 
holiday season. 
 
The views of participants were noted and 
Cllr Claire Holmes agreed to follow up 
all queries and requests for information. 
 
A regular attendee at PC meetings, Cllr 
Holmes will continue to provide regular 
updates at the public participation sec-
tions of the Keyingham Parish Council 
meetings. 
 

*** 
 

Keyingham Primary School 
Student Council 

 
Tree planting which was to be carried out 
by members of the Student Council, on 
Tuesday 29th March; took place on a 
bright and chilly afternoon on 26th April.  
Members of the Student Council, assisted 
by Headteacher Mrs White and School 
Manager Mrs Richardson, were joined by 
Parish Clerk Julia Billaney and Parish 
Councillors Ray Lawton and Mel Smith. 
The student councillors planted 14 Trees 
on the southern boundary of the Saltaugh 
Road Amenity Area. The trees which 
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included Cherry and Rowan were part of 
a package of ‘Wild Harvest’ saplings to 
provide food and shelter for wildlife.  
Everyone agreed that the planting provid-
ed a great tribute to Her Majesty Queen 
Elizabeth’s Platinum Jubilee and a lasting 
legacy for the Village of Keyingham. 
 

*** 
 
Allotments 

 
The Parish Council are pleased to an-
nounce that all allotment plots are now 
taken for this season. If you are interested 
in an allotment and would like to put 
your name down for a plot next time one 
becomes available please contact the Par-
ish Clerk. 
 

*** 
 

Boyes Lane Recreation 
Ground Charity Trustees AGM 
 
The Annual General meeting of the Trus-
tees of Boyes Lane Recreation Ground 
Charity was held on 3rd May.  
The meeting was attended by Trustees, 
members of the Working Group and two 
members of the public. 
The Chair’s report given by Ray Lawton 
acknowledged the tremendous efforts of 
the working group in planting trees, 
shrubs and wildflowers. 
 
Election of offices for the year ahead saw 
Ricky Hoggard elected    Chairman  
Ed Stephenson                 Vice Chairman 
Fran Beardow         Treasurer.  
 
All the Trustees joined in wishing the 
officers well in their new roles. 
A vote of thanks to Jed Lee and Ray 

Thompson who were both stepping down 
as Officers after many years of service. 
 

*** 
 

The next scheduled meeting of the PC is 
7.00pm on Tuesday 21st June 2022 in 
Keyingham Village Hall (Main Hall)  
 
Public participation is always welcome.  
 
Although there has been relaxation of 
restrictions we also acknowledge the 
recent resurgences in Covid cases 
which thankfully have been milder in 
most instances, so we would be grateful 
if you would please continue to follow 
social distancing guidelines in confined 
spaces to help reduce the spread of the 
virus. 
 

*** 
 

The confirmed minutes of Parish 
Council meetings are posted on the PC 
website:  
keyinghamparishcouncil.eastriding.gov.uk 

 
Julia Billaney, Parish Clerk 
keyinghampc@outlook.com    
01964 626300 

mailto:keyinghampc@outlook.com
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Children from  Keyingham village school council planted trees on Saltaugh Road Play-
ing Field as part of the support of the  ‘Plant a tree for the Jubilee
planted at Saltaugh Road and Boyes Lane as part of the celebrations.  The trees were 

donated by the Woodland Trust.
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Children from  Keyingham village school council planted trees on Saltaugh Road Play-
Plant a tree for the Jubilee’. 150 trees are being 

planted at Saltaugh Road and Boyes Lane as part of the celebrations.  The trees were 
donated by the Woodland Trust. 
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Further details will be available closer to the 
date with regards to booking a place on the 
map.  Posters will be displayed in the village 
shops once plans are confirmed. 
You can either contact myself on 
orr_sal@yahoo.co.uk  Wendy Crawley or Rachel 

Cook who you can find on Facebook. Looking for-
ward to another great village weekend!   

13TH ANNUAL SUMMER GREAT TEAPARTY   
FOR MARIE CURIE 

 
25th June 11am to 4pm 

Lots of stalls refreshments Tombola Raffle Cake 
Stall etc come and have a cuppa and a sticky bun 
and support a worthy cause. 
20 Northfield  Station Road Keyingham. 
All welcome hope to see you there. 
Please be COVID aware for the benefit of others 
if you are able. 

Keyingham Community Garage Sales & Scarecrow Trail  
23rd & 24th July 2022 

mailto:orr_sal@yahoo.co.uk
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Ideas for future events and developments 
within the village are always considered by 
the Parish Council. Remember that it is more 
useful to suggest solutions and ideas than 
complain about what has or has not happened 
in the village. 
Please keep me informed of up and coming 
events so that I can include details in the mag-
azine.  

All pictures are copyrighted©. 
Copy for the Aug / Sept. issue should be sent 
before July 14th to Mel Smith, 48 Ebor Manor 
or email Mel.Smith@Moorland.Karoo.co.uk 
(please put FORWARD as the subject). While 
every effort is made to ensure accuracy/
timings in this newsletter no responsibility can 
be made for any  mistakes, omissions or  mis-
information.  
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What’s On 
Village Hall Events 
Weekly Events 
Monday 
18:00-21:00 Zumba  
Tuesday 
13:30-15:00 Craft Group 
18:45-20:00 Man Club. 
Wednesday 
No events 
Thursday 
10:00-11:00 Zumba 
15:00-21:00 Holderness Performing Arts 
18:00-19:20 Cubs 
19:30-21:00 Scouts 
Friday 
15:00-16:00 Holderness Performing Arts 
Group 
Monthly Events 
Postponed due to Covid. 
Check website for updates. 
 

*** 
2nd,3rd,4th,5th June  Flower Festival 
St Nicholas Church 
 
5th June Street Party St Philips Road 
 
25th June Marie Curie Tea Party 
 
23rd & 24th July 2022  Garage Sales & 
Scarecrow Trail   
 

*** 
 

Religious Services 
Services at St Nicholas' 
Church and nearby Churches 
 
Please continue to check the Church 
notice board and St Nicholas' web site 
for any updates. The South Holderness 

Deanery Facebook page also has the 
latest information including the times of 
services in all local Churches. 
 
June: 
5th: 11:30am Queen’s Platinum Jubilee 
Thanksgiving Service at Keyingham 
 
19th: 10:30am Holy Communion  
at Ottringham 
 
26th: 10:30am Family (Messy) Church 
inc. Children's holiday themed Crafts at 
Keyingham 
 
26th: 6pm Midsummer Evensong at 
Winestead 
 
July: 
10th: 11:00am Holy Communion at  
Keyingham 
31st: 10:30am Holy Communion at  
Ottringham 
 
 
Saturday 16th July 2022 10am till 12 
noon in Church 
“Fill St Nicholas’ Church with coins 
coffee morning” bring your spare 
change and fill the pews with coins as 
we continue to raise funds for a much 
needed kitchen and toilet in the church. 
There will be cream teas, various stalls 
and a tombola. 
AND, an opportunity to “Meet the Vic-
ar”, Revd Alisdair welcomes the oppor-
tunity to chat with anyone and every-
one. 
 
 
http://www.keyinghamstnicholas.org 

Round up of Village Events for the next two months 

Please note that the Forward Magazine is available in colour on the Parish website: 

Www.keyinghamparishcouncil.co.uk 

http://www.keyinghamstnicholas.org/
http://www.keyinghamparishcouncil.co.uk

